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MORE INFORMATION 
Details about the parish council including 
meeting minutes, agendas and major topic 
information can be found on the website. 

 
www.shillingford.org.uk 

 
 

QUESTIONS? COMMENTS? 
Any comments or questions for the 

parish council please contact the clerk. 
 

Parish Clerk: Pete Richardson 
T: 07736 373663 

E: shillingfordpc@yahoo.co.uk 
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LITTER PICK 
The litter pick is 
confirmed for Saturday 
21st March. The District 
Council will provide tools, 
bags and high visibility 
jackets. You will need to 
wear sturdy shoes and 
gloves. We will meet at the 
village hall at 9:30am. It 
would be great to see as 
many of you as possible 
come out to help keep the 
area litter free. 
 
366 BUS 
Devon County Council 
need to make savings in 
their budget and are 
proposing cuts to bus 
services including our 366 
Kenn to Exeter service. 
The proposed cut will 
reduce the service to 2 
times a day. The parish 
council will be making a 
comment, but it is also 
important that individuals 
have their say. The 
consultation closes on 20th 
April. You can view the 
proposal and comment 
here: 
http://new.devon.gov.uk/
publictransportbudget/ 
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FIRST AID 
We have applied for the 
funding that will allow us 
to run some first aid 
courses. The Village Hall 
Committee will also be 
contributing towards the 
costs. We will be looking 
to run several sessions to 
accommodate demand and 
will cover essential first 
aid. More details to follow 
when the funding has been 
confirmed. 
 
WAYBROOK LANE 
The development plans 
from Bovis that would 
impact the Waybrook 
Lane area have still not 
been submitted. The latest 
is that they will ready 
during March. Only when 
these plans are available 
can the future of traffic in 
Waybrook Lane be 
discussed further.	
  
	
  
WATER LEAK 
Many thanks to the 
residents of Manstree 
Road that reported the 
recent water leak and 
salted the road on the cold 
mornings. Eventually 
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South West Water 
accepted that it was their 
responsibility and fixed it. 
We have written to them 
to ask why it took them 
two weeks and two water 
tests before it was done. 
 
ELECTIONS 
The last meeting of this 
parish council will be in 
April and the Annual 
Parish and Annual Council 
meetings will be held in 
May following the 
Election. Nomination 
packs for becoming a 
councillor are with the 
Clerk and key dates for the 
election are on the website 
and the noticeboards. For 
more information please 
contact the Clerk. 
	
  
NEXT MEETING 
The next full parish 
council meeting is 
scheduled for Monday 13th 
April (change of date), 
starting at 7:30pm in the 
Village Hall. 
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